Club Leaders

Brad Marx

President

Janet C. Pancoast

President-Elect

Debbie Mitsch

Vice President

Robert D. Hulshouser

Past President

Stephen T. Tucker

Secretary

Terry M. Perkins

Treasurer

Mark Roy

Club Director Christine L. Smith

Club Director

Ted E. Durant

Club Director

Darcy A. Dougherty

Club Director

Robert Dworkin

Club Director

Larry E. Skaggs

Club Director

Susan Holland Johnson

Rotary Foundation Chair

The Four Way Test of Things We Think, Say and Do:

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it **FAIR** to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL

and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?



Don't forget to feed the pig!

Every dollar you place in the "Polio Pig" goes to polio eradication.

Club Officers



Marx, Brad

Email: bmarx1@yahoo.com Office: 702-720-0270

Home: 702-720-0270 Mitsch, Debbie

Email: debmitsch@yahoo.com Home: 702-902-4054



Tucker, Stephen T. (Steve) Email: sttucker1@aol.com Office: 805-746-5403 Home: 702-616-0244



Email: mroy.rotary@gmail.com

Greeting and Pledge of Allegiance

Rotary Club Green Valley (RGV) **President Brad Marx** rang the bell at 7:16 am welcoming all to our 'award winning' club. Brian Whitaker led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Introductions & Announcements

Rob Kravitz introduced guests: District Governor-Elect John Chase, his guest Shelly Johnson, District Governor Nominee Louanne Arredondo, Exchange Student Jasmine Sinthuwatin, Chase Crampton (Delinda Crampton's son), Nate Henderson, Sharon Moxley and Steve Heimer.

President Brad announced that the Dirt Devil Bike Committee would meet that evening, August 3rd. He also shared that there would be a Rotary Round-up at Black Mountain Grill at 5:30 on Friday, August 4th. The next RGV board meeting is Tuesday, August 8th at 5:30.

Committee Reports

Rotary Youth Programs - President Brad reported that all three RGV Interact Clubs were recipients of District Presidential Citations! He recapped that our Rotaract Club just finished its first year and is going strong.

Programs – Gerry Holinski announced the following upcoming programs:

August 10 - Boy Scouts of America

August 17 - Driver's Edge - Jeff Payne

August 24 - Craft talks for James Allanson and Rob Kravitz

August 31 - Convention Round-up - Larry Skaggs

Foundation - Nevada Foundation Chair Susan Johnson reported that the Foundation Board would meet that evening, August 3rd at 5:30.

Susan also indicated that the 2017 Wine Club is fully enrolled and the first meeting would be late September or early October. The members need to vote on what grapes will be used.

District – President Brad announced that the district is searching for families willing to take in exchange students this year.

Fine Master, Trivia, Happy Bucks and Dammit Dollars

Mike Peterson asked all who were late to step forward to spin the wheel. He shared Dog Days of Summer Doggy Trivia.

The following member news was shared:

- Welcome back to travelers George Baggot, Mark Roy, Dave Jochman, Susan Johnson (now off to CT), Jim Frey, and Delinda Crampton.

 Bon Voyage and best wishes to our Exchange Student Jasmine as she heads home. Sad to see
- Brian Whitaker yielded his time to Dave Jochman.
- Janet Pancoast shared happy times with her kids and their cousin.
- Gerry Holinski is happy that Jack Ewing is considering a return to RGV.
- Terry Perkins asked everyone to 'feed the polio pig!" He urged everyone to alert their kids to car mechanic overcharges.
- District President Elect John Chase expressed his appreciation that Susan Johnson will be the District Foundation Director for the next three years.
- **Mike Petersen** will travel to Cooperstown to see his nephew play.
- Delinda Crampton welcomed her son, Chase who wanted to be there for Jasmine's last meeting. She shared that her mission trip to Poland started out a bit rocky but was a success.

Program





Smith, Christine L.

Email: christine.smith@unlv.edu Office: 702-895-1872

Home: 702-290-6544 Fax: 702-895-1095



Durant, Ted E Email: teddurant@centurylink.net

Home: 702-998-6098



Dougherty, Darcy A.

Email: darcyadougherty@gmail.com

Office: 702-565-1522

Home: 702-423-4590

Dworkin, Robert

Email: dcpaing@gmail.com Office: 702-982-7225 Fax: 702-558-8535 Skaggs, Larry E.



Email: bookmlar@cox.net Home: 702-336-7089



Exchange Student Jasmine Sinthuwatin shared pictures and stories about her 30-day train tour of the United States. Her favorite city was NYC and her favorite American food is steak. She travelled with 42 other exchange students from 18 countries. (Photo:Mark Roy) BELOW: 4th of July in Boston





Nevada Foundation Chair Susan Johnson presented three Paul Harris Fellows: Christine Smith, Jasmine Sinthuwatin, Delinda Crampton. (Photo: Mark Roy)

Adjournment

Jasmine Sinthuwatin pulled Greg Bruce's raffle ticket and he drew a "3". The current pot is \$630.

President Brad reiterated our fond farewell to Jasmine and claimed she will always have a home here. The meeting was adjourned at 8:09 am. with the recitation of The 4Way Test.